                                  LAMBGATES   HEALTH   CENTRE (LHC)
PATIENT GROUP MEETING 
                                               Wednesday 3rd July 2019
In Attendance:  Chris Godwin (CG) Gail Searle (GS)   Keith Pickup (KP) Maureen Hunter (MH) Keith Clegg (KC)
 Sharon Snape (SS) Martha Pegg (MP) Eleanor Thornally (ET)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
1. Minutes + Matters Arising                                                                                           

Minutes Accepted                                                                      
2. Surgery Update                                                                                                         The whole surgery is being redecorated at the weekends when closed. Sharon (SS) is still looking into the most suitable chairs with arms for the waiting room.                                                                                                            An information film on Hypertension is now playing on the Waiting Room TV and the surround sound has now been fixed.                                                                                                                               The practice is looking into how best to reduce the number of patients who fail to attend their appointments (DNA’s), which not only costs the NHS money but more importantly wastes an appointment which could have been used by someone else.                                                                                      The Wellbeing Connectors are starting up a gardening group on a piece of land at the surgery. Their first ‘dig’ will be on July 29th, anyone interested is invited to join in.                                                                                                             
3. Glossopdale Patient Neighbourhood Group Update                                         Members attended the Tameside + Glossop Patient Network Meeting where a presentation was given by ‘Evergreen Life’. This is a charity which has devised a Medical APP which includes a DNA portal which can be obtained for a cost.  The group questioned what support was available to patients who embarked on this process.                                                           John Rouse, Chief Officer of Greater Manchester Health + Social Care was due to attend the Bureau and met with the Glossopdale Neighbourhood Delivery Group including the GPNG.                                                                                   The Bureau has revealed their inability to achieve all their goals due to lack of secure funding compared to their counterpart Action Together in Tameside.                                                                                                                  At Howard St Practice, the Wellbeing Connectors are looking at providing child care in the waiting room whilst ‘mum’ is with the Dr/Nurse. Patients are being asked if they would like a Foodbank donation box in the waiting room.                                                                                                                      Cottage Lane PPG has been assisting patients take their own blood pressure in the waiting room.                                                                                          Manor House is now showing the Glossopdale film devised by their PPG. (LHC has received a copy but hasn’t been able to view it as yet).                      The GPNG’s Wellbeing Event will take place on Saturday 6th July 10-2pm at Bradbury house, Glossop. 
4.  Suggestion Box                                                                                                         Several comments were placed in the Suggestion Box as a result of the promotion by the Patient Group during Patient Awareness week. Many thanks to all those who took part in distributing the leaflets. We would also like to thank all patients who took the time to complete the leaflets and welcome those who wish to be included as virtual members of the PG.      Whilst there were many comments regarding the friendly and caring staff, the overwhelming criticism was the difficulty experienced getting an appointment. The practice has implemented improved online access since 27 March. This has had a slow uptake since its introduction - 6 users in May and 29 in June. The 'care navigation' template has been amended for ease of use, and the phone message updated too for when patients call in. The practice will run a publicity campaign to raise awareness of the enquiry and self-help interface on-line.
The discussion moved to the issue of those not technically aware. Keith Clegg enquired about the age groups using/to use the on-line system.

The practice wants to run a quality improvement project of the on-line consulting patient experience. 

The question was raised whether the patient group might do a step-by-step guide to using the system for demonstrating to patients.

Each patient group member is asked to access the on-line system and feed back their experience via one email to Gail Searle. There is a choice of access point, either via Patient Access Health Advice, or via the Lambgates LPHC website: Ask Lambgates 
5.  It is unlikely the number of appointments will increase, but the practice is promoting the ‘Ask Lambgates’ which is an online alternative to an appointment.  This can be achieved via Patient Access or Lambgates website whereby patients can submit their query/symptoms which will be reviewed by a doctor and a response given within 48 hours (although those using this service report getting a much speedier response – 2 hours in one case). Leaflets are available in the waiting room and the PG has offered to promote this service.  
6. Prostate Cancer Awareness Week                                                                       The surgery usually promotes Prostate Cancer Awareness at a later date “Movember” as it coincides with its promotion of the Flu jab. It is recommended any symptoms are checked but the PSA blood test is not usually routinely offered without symptoms as they are not conclusive.                                                                
7. Any Other Business                                                                                                 Once again Eleanor (ET) has produced a great Newsletter which the PG reviewed and is now available.        
Please check future meeting dates + time, everyone is welcome.                                                                        
Chris Godwin (Chair)   Gail Searle (Secretary)   lambgatesppg@gmail.com
Future Meeting Dates:                                                                                              Tuesday 13th August 5.30-7pm                                 Wednesday 11th March 2-4pm                                                  Wednesday 25th September 2-4pm                          Tuesday 21st April 5.30-7pm                                                       Tuesday 5th November 5.30-7pm                              Wednesday 3rd June 2-4pm                                           Wednesday 18th December 2-4pm                                                                         Tuesday 28th January 5.30-7pm                                                                                 
